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Dear Friends, 
 
Imagine you are on a beach in summer (perhaps a challenge as autumn 
approaches). It is a perfectly ordinary beach. In fact, perhaps you might 
say it is a little too ordinary, a bit boring in fact. You put on a pair of 
goggles and go for a swim.   
And, once in the water for the first time in your life, you see a tropical reef, 
just there not far below the surface. You are struck by the rich variety of 
colours, the iridescent profusion of fish, the wondrous patterns of corals 
and sponges and anemones. It is the most beautiful thing you have ever 
seen. It is all you can do to stop yourself laughing out loud, which would be 
a mistake with your head underwater. 
When you climb out of the water you look back to where you have just 
been swimming. With the refraction of sun and sky and the turbulence of 
the waves, all you can see is an uninteresting shadowy rocky formation 
below the rolling sea. 
We don’t have to go to a tropical reef for something like that to happen. In 
all sorts of situations there can be moments when it seems like something 
falls away, and we see deeper, below the surface of everyday attention, 
and we get a glimpse of an unseen beauty and wonder that seems to 
expand our consciousness.  
Perhaps those moments don’t happen as often as we wish they would, but 
they can and do happen. A new angle on life can reveal to us the depth of 
beauty in places and people that we usually take for granted. 
 
John 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Any comments, articles or queries for the Link should be emailed to:  
esthwaitelink@gmx.com or given to Kathleen Farnworth or John Dixon 

 
Deadline for inclusion in the November edition is  

Sunday, 11th October 
Items should be no longer than 300 words.  

 
To advertise in the back pages of The Link, please contact:   
Peter Irvine:  015394 36635/peterirvine26@talktalk.net 

 
We are grateful to those who advertise in The Link and hope 

 that readers will use their services. 

mailto:esthwaitelink@gmx.com


OCTOBER SERVICES 
 

                                                        
SERVICE TIMES OF OTHER DENOMINATIONS 
 
Baptist Chapel, Hawkshead Hill, Sunday 10.30 a.m. 
 
Methodist Chapel:   
 4th October           6.00 p.m.  Churches Together Holy Communion 
11th September  11.00 a.m.  Morning Worship                                  
 
Society of Friends (Quakers) Meeting House, Colthouse, Sunday 10.30 a.m.  
 

4th 8.00 a.m. Holy Communion ………………………….. Hawkshead 
   9.30 a.m. Morning Worship ………………………….. Hawkshead 
   9.45 a.m. Holy Communion ………………………….. Satterthwaite 
 11.15 a.m. Harvest Holy Communion ……………… Sawrey 
   6.00 p.m. Evensong …………………............................. Rusland 
   6.00 p.m. Churches Together Holy   

    Communion, Methodist Chapel …..  
 
Hawkshead 

    
11th   9.30 a.m. Holy Communion & Sunday School … Hawkshead 

 11.15 a.m. Matins …………………………........................   Sawrey 
 11.15 a.m. Holy Communion ………………………….. Rusland 
   6.00 p.m. Evensong ……………………………………… Satterthwaite 
   6.00 p.m. Evensong ……………………………………… Hawkshead 
    

18th   9.30 a.m. Holy Communion & Sunday School … Hawkshead 
   9.45 a.m. Service for All Ages ……………………….. Satterthwaite 
 11.15 a.m. Harvest Festival ……………………………. Sawrey 
   6.00 p.m. Evensong ……………………………………… Rusland 
   6.00 p.m. Evensong ……………………………………… Hawkshead 
    

25th   9.30 a.m. Holy Communion …………………………… Hawkshead 
 11.15 a.m. Morning Worship …………………………... Sawrey 
 11.15 a.m. Holy Communion joint with Rusland  Satterthwaite 
   6.00 p.m. Taizé Style Service …………………………… Hawkshead 
    

FAITH STORY with Robyn Randolph: Thursday, October 1st at  
Chapel Cottage from noon to 1.30 p.m.  Please bring a packed lunch.  
All are welcome to this Churches Together Event. 
 
 



From the Registers 
 
Baptised at Rusland on 16th August  Finnlay Arthur Lodge-Brown 
Baptised at Rusland on 16th August Francesca Anne Lodge-Brown 
Married at Hawkshead on 27th August Gary Sandys and Kati Clegg 
Married at Hawkshead on 29th August Tim Addison and Meda Sandu 
Married at Hawkshead on 5th Sept Anthony Evans and Siobhan Caswell 
Married at Sawrey on 12th Sept Bradley Clarke and Jennifer 
                                                                                                                             Gallagher 
Ashes buried at Hawkshead on 22nd August      Andrew McKeever 
Funeral and Burial at Rusland on 25th August  Chris Benefield 
 

ST. PETER’S CHURCH, SAWREY 

Annual Harvest Festival 
Sunday, 4th October at 11.15 a.m. 

 
Soup and Sandwiches will be served after the service. 

We give a warm welcome for you to join us for the  
Harvest service to give thanks and praise to God 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECIPE BOOK 
Interesting, exciting and delicious...we are putting together a recipe book 
showcasing our favourite recipes, a local dish? a family favourite? 
whatever, the more the merrier! 
If you would like to contribute a recipe (ingredients and method) please 
email it to:  Helen Hoyle - helenlouisehoyle@hotmail.co.uk or 
                       Elizabeth Mallett - elizabeth.mallett@btinternet.com  

 
We plan to sell the recipe book with all proceeds going to  

St. Peter’s Church, Sawrey

A Bingo with seasonal prizes in aid of  
St. Michael and All Angels, Hawkshead, and St. Peter’s, Sawrey,  

will be held on Monday, 9th November, at 7.30 p.m. 
in the Market Hall, Hawkshead  

 
We would be grateful for donated house, lines and raffle prizes  

which can be given to 
Jean Irvine - 015394 36635 or Elizabeth Mallett - 15394 36450 

or, if you would like us to collect them, please telephone to arrange 
by Sunday, 1st November.  Your support to help us to maintain our 

Churches is very much appreciated.   Thank you. 
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HAWKSHEAD AND OUTGATE WI  
Meetings in October: preparing 
ahead for Christmas on Tuesday 
13th at 2.00 p.m. we shall be 
getting ahead with Christmas 
Arrangements with Jackie Muir. 
Then on Monday 19th at 7.45 p.m, 
members will share ideas for 
Christmas Gift Making. Both  
meetings will be in the Market 
Hall.  Non-members welcome. 
 
COME FOR A WALK 
The Benefice walk in October is on 
Thursday 15th, starting from 
Troutbeck Church at 10.30 a.m.    
Parking is by the beckside - turn 
left just over the bridge before the 
church or, on the bend in the main 
road beside the church.   The walk 
is six miles;  bring a packed lunch.  
Further details from Sue Brooke 
01229 860250. 
 
HIGH WRAY VILLAGE HALL  

Slide Show Saturday, 17th October 
at 7.00 p.m. in the Hall 
The Rev’d HH Kemble’s slides of 
people, sights, and events in Wray 
and district in first half of the 20th 
Century 
Light refreshments. 
Donations towards the upkeep of 
the Hall will be appreciated 
All welcome. 
 
HAWKSHEAD PRE-SCHOOL 

We have revamped the pre-school 
lottery! The new lottery is £20 for 
the year with a quarterly draw for 

a £100 prize.  Entries must be in 
no later than the 1st November, 
with the first draw on the  
1st December (just in time for the 
Hawskhead Christmas Market!!). 
 
Preschool AGM is Monday, 18th 
October in the pre-school 
building. We are needing a new 
Treasurer for the committee to 
start end October.  This is a 
volunteer position, but is 
necessary for us to continue.  If 
you would like to join our 
committee, or help out in other 
ways, please get in touch. 
We also need a cleaner and a  
Friday lunch club assistant.  
For further details of all positions 
please email 
hawksheadpreschool@hotmail.co.uk 
 

PLANT SALE 

17th & 18th October 
Holeherd Gardens, Patterdale 
Road, Windermere, LA23 1NP   
11.00 a.m. to 4.00 p.m. 
Sale of shrubs and trees for  
Autumn planting – grown at  
Holeherd so ideal for Lake District 
conditions. 
 
A CONVERSATION ABOUT GREECE 
with Gordon Hall.  Sunday,  
1st November at 7.30 p.m. at 
Hawkshead Hill Chapel. Gordon 
has spent a lot of time in Greece 
and will share his first-hand 
experience of how recent events 
have impacted ordinary people. (A 
Hawkshead Hill Social Event). 

mailto:hawksheadpreschool@hotmail.co.uk


ST. PETER’S CHURCH, SAWREY 

A special service  will be held on  
All Souls Day, 1st November at 
11.15.a.m. when we shall 
remember our own personal loved 
ones.   You are invited to send in 
the names of those you would like 
to commemorate to:  
Rev’d John Dixon - 015394 36301  
jjcedixon@btinternet.com     or 
Elizabeth Mallett - 015394 36450 
elizabeth.mallett@btinternet.com  
to be read out within the service. 
There will also be an opportunity 
to light a candle in their memory. 
  
AWAY DAY FOR WOMEN  

Saturday, 7th November  
Hawkshead Hill Chapel.  
10.30 a.m. - 3.00 p.m.  
The day will be led by Pauline 
West and Kath Dodd on the theme 
of 'Fire'. This is a day for input, 
reflection, prayer and mutual 
support. Please bring a packed 
lunch. For more information, or to 
book, please phone Kath - 36451  
 
BOWLING CLUB NEWS 
The end of the bowling season is fast 
approaching; all our league games 
are now completed. The teams 
generally have had an enjoyable 
summer;  the Rothay League team 
finished a respectable fourth, whilst 
the Kendal League team finished 
mid table at sixth.  Unfortunately the 
Senior League team had a slow start 
to the season and, despite a good 
second half of the year, were not 
able to recover and therefore will 

drop a division next summer, but 
look forward to climbing back. 
 
The Open Afternoon we held in May 
was very well attended, gaining us 
several new members and the 
President’s Day on the 23rd August 
was a great success.  On that day the 
finals of the club’s own cup matches 
were played, with afternoon tea at 
the interval.  The winners of the 
cups were, Hilton Cup doubles, Vera 
Wood and John Haddow, second 
were Alan Harrison and Roy Wilson, 
The Wright Cup winner was Vera 
Wood with Sue Broadhurst as 
runner up, and The Rothwell cup 
was won by Alan Broadhurst with 
Rob Wood in second place.  At the 
time of writing this there is still one 
club Round Robin match to play. 
 
During the winter there is work to 
do on the buildings and on the green 
itself so members will not be idle.  
However, it is not all work and no 
play as the Club’s annual dinner is 
about to be organised and, in the 
New Year, we will hold our annual 
general meeting and our domino 
and pie and pea evenings, so, watch 
out for those, all will be welcome. 
 
 
 

HAWKSHEAD PARISH CHURCH 

There is room on the flower rota 
for more arrangers.    
For details: please contact:  
Sheila Briggs – 32280 or  
Kathleen Farnworth – 33314 
Church attendance is not 
necessary, but everyone is always 
very welcome   
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 Approaching retirement?   Not sure what to do? 
Following pension reforms on April 6, people approaching retirement 
have greater freedom over how they can use their pension pots. People 
can take a lump sum, take out an annuity or a mixture of both. Pension 
Wise is a new Government service designed to help people make sense of 
their pension options, and empower them to make the right choices for 
them.  
Individual face to face Pension Wise guidance appointments are now 
available to book, for those aged 50 or over.  The guidance will help you 
understand your options to access your (defined contribution) pension 
pots after age 55. 
To book your guidance appointment locally call into any South Lakes CAB 
outlet or ring us on 015394 46464 or contact the centralised booking 
number on 01900 68981.  You can also find information on Pension Wise 
at www.pensionwise.gov.uk 
 
Free, confidential advice and help is available from South Lakes 
Citizens Advice Bureau on any aspect of debt, consumer problems, 
benefits, housing, employment and any other problems. We have 
various outlets across South Lakeland and can also give advice over 
the phone – telephone 015394 46464 for an appointment and help. 
 
 
 
 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION   HAWKSHEAD & DISTRICT BRANCH 
 

Coffee Morning 
 

Saturday 31st October  
10.00 – 12 noon in the Lower Market Hall 

 
Cake Stall and Raffle – All welcome 

 
[Please give all donated raffle prizes to John Dewhurst] 

 
 
 

 

http://www.pensionwise.gov.uk/


Hawkshead and Sawrey Community Transport.   Need a lift?     
Perhaps you have an appointment at hospital and getting there is 
awkward, or you don’t have transport to go shopping.   If so, 
Call 07808 508997 and a friendly volunteer will help you. 
 
The cost is 30p per mile (which covers the cost of petrol and vehicle wear 
and tear).   For example, a trip to Kendal and back from Hawkshead would 
cost about £11 and to Barrow and back about £16. 
 

 

 

Age UK 0800 169 6565 

Alchoholics Anonymous 0845 769 7555 

Carers UK 0808 808 7777 

Child Death Helpline 0800 282 986 

Childline 0800 1111 

Community Legal Advice 0845 345 4345 

Consumer Direct 0845 04 05 06 

Crimestoppers UK 0800 555 111 

Cruse Bereavement Care 0844 4779 400 

DIAL UK 01302 310123 

Domestic Violence Helpline 0808 2000 247 

DrinkLine 0800 917 8282 

Frank 0800 77 66 00 

GamCare 0845 6000 133 

Lesbian & Gay Switchboard 0300 330 0630 

Message Home 0800 700 740 

Missing People 0500 700 700 

National Debtline 080 808 4000 

Neighbourhood Watch 0116 229 3118 

NSPCC Helpline 0808 800 5000 

Parentline 0808 800 2222 

Samaritans 08457 90 90 90 

Shelterline 0808 800 4444 

The Farming Community Network 0845 367 9990 

Victim Supportline 0845 30 30 900 


